
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

June 25, 2007                                               Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Harold 

McCullick, Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County 

Clerk Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Luthi.     

 

The official minutes of June 18, 2007, were read, approved, and signed. 

 

Mary Arganbright, County Clerk, gave the board the inventory from the Museum. 

 

Vouchers were approved. 

 

Commissioner McGavran moved to go into executive session for attorney/client matters 

at 9:45 a.m. for fifteen minutes.  Commissioner McCullick seconded.  Motion carried.  

Those present were the commissioners, Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, and Sandy 

Cline, Health Department Administrator.  They returned to regular session at 10:00 a.m.  

No decision was made.   

 

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, reported on meetings he attended last week.   

 

Annie Grevas, Community Corrections, and Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, reported 

that board member Scott Ausherman’s 4 year term is up the end of July.  Annie 

presented information on the Adult Intensive Supervision Services grant, and was asking 

for approval to submit it.  Commissioner McCullick moved to approve FYI 2008 

Community Corrections Adult Intensive Supervision Services grant.  Commissioner 

McGavran seconded.  Motion carried.                

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, reported on what crews were doing.  The group 

discussed the final closure at the emergency pit at the lake.     

 

Kenny Baccus, Noxious Weed Administrator, gave the commissioners information on 

musk thistle notices that have went out.  Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, joined the 

group.   

 

Keith Coleman, Undersheriff, gave prisoner count of 38.   

 

Bobby Hudson, Minneapolis City Mayor, met with the commissioners, and discussed the 

operations of the ambulance. 

   

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:50 a.m.   


